


News fromvvth',e smés

News from Vermont

Putnam -Memorial- Hospital in Ben-.
‘nington, Vermont 'is enjoying the use of -
its recent $6.5 million addition. The key -

to the project is the New Main Building
(see ‘photo). “The general overview pro-
vides for a 500 bed facility. One of the
innovative concepts is the octagonal 26
bed nursing unit. The addition provides
the facilities for Pharmacy, Inhalation
Therapy, Radiology, E.R., O.P.D. and
Diagnostic Service. Al Jones, Chief Engi-
neer, invites us all up to see these new
facilities.

News from Massachusetts

Meeting of Middle-Mac Hospital En-
gineers' Association was held on Decem-
ber 18, 1974. The meeting was chaired
by Vice-President Robert Barris. Many
problems were discussed and solutions
were found to be available within the
membership.

News from Connecticut

Yale-New Haven Hospital was the
host of the January meeting for the
Connecticut Hospital Engineers Society.
During the business meeting discussions
were held on studying and updating the
Constitution and By-Laws, Fire and Safety
Film exchange and OSHA requirements
and problems. Following lunch, Norm
Fischer gave a briefing on the scope of
current projects at Yale-New Haven Hos-
pital, after which key staff members of
the Engineering Department ted tours and
held discussions for the group throughout
" the complex, showing the various projects
under construction.
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ASHE SECTION

The following is quoted from Hos-
pital Engineering Newsletter of the Ameri-
can Society for Hospital Engineers.

“ASHE Pians supplements to Hos-
pital Engineering Handbook. At its Octo-
ber meeting in Kansas City, the ASHE
‘Board endorsed a plan to keep the Hospi-
tal Engineering Handbook current. Special
supplements on particular topics will be
prepared and distributed to the member-
ship. These supplements, which would
cover topics not included in the present
handbook or would update. those that are
included, could be kept by members in
any standard loose leaf binder. The sup-
plements will serve as a primary source
book when the entire handbook is revised.

~ Putnam Memorial Hospital, Bennington, Vermont

The Board named Vincent F. Gard-
ner, P.E., who served as coordinator of the
handbook, to take charge of this new pro-
ject. Members are requested to send the
ASHE Secretary suggestions for possible
supplements or original articles that up-
date or amplify subjects in the handbook
or focus on subjects not covered by the
handbook.””

The 1975 goals of ASHE are:

1. Identifying Emerging Engineering Dis-
ciplines — Propose By-Laws change to
Membership.

N

Handbook

Finalize levels of Membership Program
. Complete report to Joint Commission
Continue Chapter of Year Award

Continue Safety Committee — include
Codes and Regulations

7. Continue Education Committee to ef-
fect college curricular and management
courses

8. Monitor the Environment Protection
Agency activities relating to Health
Facilities
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Fred Maclnnis, our ASHE liaison, will be
reporting to us for each Newsletter, so

* look for it.

N.I.U.L.P.E. MEETING

The first annual National Institute
Uniform Licensing of Power Engineers
regional meeting was held at Mount Marie
Holyoke, Massachusetts on February 7th
and 8th. .

Power engineers representing Massa-
chusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New
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. Complete publication of Engineering -

York, New Jersey, and Maryland, with
national officers of NIULPE and NAPE
from Wisconsin being present.

The vast majority attendinb were
commissioned N.I.U.L.P.E. Examining En-
neers including Mr. James Hanlon, New
England Hospital Engineers Societ.
President, William Judd and Evey
Booth, N.E.H.E.S. members. Mr. James”
Schmid, Director of Engineers of Brook-
lyn Hospital, Vice-President of the Nation-
al Association of Power Engineers and
member of AS.H.E. was present.

MAINTENANCE HINTS

The following is taken from ‘*Main-
tenance Hints' by Westinghouse Electric
Corporation.

The ABC of Lighting Maintenance
Cleaning:

How Often — Cleaning every three to four
months is satisfactory under average dirt
conditions, while in very dirty locations
cleaning may be necessary every few
weeks. The cleaning frequency for a
particular set of conditions can be deter-
mined by taking periodic light meter read-
ings after the first cleaning. When foot
candles have dropped 15 to 20 percent,
it is time to clean again.

How To Clean Luminaires — Lighting
equipment should be washed, not just
wiped off with a dry cloth. Tests have
proved that thorough washing reclaims 10
to 15 percent more light than mere dry
wiping. Also, dry wiping often will cause
grit to scratch the reflecting surface.
Aluminum Reflectors Require Special & -
tention — (1) Avoid strong alkaline'. .~/

(Continued on Page 3, Column 2)



The Middle-Mac Hospital Engineers’ Association
report — ‘“‘Fluorescent Light Fixtures should not be
connected to isolation transformers. A shorted bailast
will set off the ground detector alarm’.

Scrubbers on incinerators feed HoSO4 to the drains
and ‘eat them out. A solution is to feed caustic to the
scrubber water.

Sound levels in Modern Boiler Plants are cause for
concern. It is suggested that to protect the Hospital from
damage suits, it would be wise to give a new Fireman a
hearing test when he begins employment and then every
six months thereafter..
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JUNE SEMINAR

Plans are being made for a one day seminar. We
expect that it will be early in the month, hopefully be
planned for somewhere in Western Massachusetts and
have Joe McPartiand, the Editor of Electrical Construc-
tion and Maintenance to deliver the Hospital sections of
the National Electric Code. Co-Chairmen for this Seminar
are John Crowley, Administrative Engineer at St. John’s
Hospital in Lowell, Massachusetts and Robert Barris,
Chief Engineer at Lowell General Hospital also in Lowell.
It is the hope of the Society to present an educational
program for one day and hold the costs down to a mini-
mum. Hopefully, you will be able to plan to attend.

FALL SEMINAR AND ANNUAL MEETING
1975

Co-Chairmen Al Jones and Roscoe Fisher are plan-
ning the program for October 8, 9, and 10 at the
Ramada Inn in Burlington, Vermont.

It is expected that the Educational Program will
concentrate on codes and hopefully we can have a
representative of the Social Security Administration and
a representative of H.E.\W. there to explain their roles
and how they interface.

Something special is being ptanned for the ladies.

All this plus the beautiful foliage of Vermont in
October certainly appears to be motivation enough to
cause us to plan to be there.
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MAINTENANCE HINTS (Continued from Page 2)
-~

acid cleaning agents. (2) Encrusted dirt can be re-
moved by fine steel wool and liquid wax. (3) Apply
thin film of liquid wax to protect surface between clean-
ing periods. (4) Cleaning powders such as Arctic Syntex
M: Colgate-Paimolive-Peet Co., Wyandotte F-100: J. B.
Ford Sales Co., Oakite Composition No. 70: Oakite
Products, Inc. {when reflectors can be taken down),
Oakite Renovator: Oakite Products, Inc. (when reflec-
tors cannot be taken down), Dreft: Proctor & Gamble
are suitable.

Notes from the Editor

The Hospital Engineers Notebook is available for
distribution. They are being sent only to members with
paid up 1975 dues. Get your dues in and get your note-
book. :

We still would appreciate your participation in the
Society by writing material for publication in the News-
letter. We as a Society would appreciate you sharing
your experiences with all of us.

We are planning the 1976 Fall Seminar and Annual
Business Meeting in Maine.

At our February Board Meeting, James J. Mace,
Everett Benoit, and Harry H, Hallas, who is retiring from
Brookline Hospital, were voted Honorary Members.
Also, at that meeting Herb Hamiin from Maine was
voted Associate Member.

ENGINEERING BOOKSHELF

Recommended Reading:

Medical Center and Hospital Parking Structures — Design
and Construction by Seymore Gage Associates, 572
North Broadway, White Plains, New York 10603

NFPA Packet No. HCSL-A which contains Up-to-Date
copies of *“Basic Library of Health Care Safety”. Avail-
able from NFPA, 470 Atlantic Avenue, Boston, Massa-
chusetts 02210
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MEMBERSHIP

Our chairman, Ralph Henry, advises our goal of
400 ‘'members is in sight. As of February’s Board meet-
ing, we have 365 members. This total is comprised of
335 regular members, 2 Associate Members, and 28
Honorary Members. We should ali make a little effort to
encourage one of our fellow engineers to join with us.

Ralph has been putting his efforts recently in the
publications for the Hospital Engineering Handbook and
therefore, solicits our efforts for 1975. Let's work to-
gether to top the 400 mark.



Richard A. Neff
Chief Engineer
V. A, Hospital
718 Smyth Road .
Manchester, New Hampshire
03104

James N. DuCharme
Chief Engineer
Rutland Hospital
160 Allen Street
Rutland, Vermont 05701

James Mowrey
Supervisor of Mechanics
South County Hospital
85 Kenyon Avenue
Wakefield, Rhode Island 02880

George L. Beitner

Plant Superintendent

St. Joseph Hospital

128 Strawberry Hill Avenue
Stamford, Connecticut 06904

Bernard E, Myers
Chief Electrician
Fanny Allen Hospital
101 College Parkway
Winooski, Vermont 05404

Robert A. Cavallini |
Engineer Technician
V. A, Hospital
718 Smyth Road

Manchester, New Hampshire 03104

Milton Achelpohl
Boiler House Foreman
South County Hospital
95 Kenyon Avenue
Wakefield, Rhode Island 062880

Kenneth J. Boyer
Maintenance Supervisor
Truesdale Hospital
1820 Highland Avenue
Fall River, Massachusetts 02720

Steven C. Folsom
Chief Engineer
James A. Taylor Osteopathic
Hospital
268 Stillwater Avenue
Bangor, Maine 04401

Malcolm J. Bennard
Director of General Services
Hubbard Regional Hospital
Thompson Road
Webster, Massachusetts 01570

Joseph J. Distaso
Plant Engineer
Brooks Hospital
Division of Lahey Clinic
Foundation
227 Summit Avenue
Brookline, Massachusetts 02146

Weleome roand!

James A, Harvey
Chief Fireman
Medical Center Hospital of
Vermont
Colchester Avenue
Burlington, Vermont 05401

Steven J, Shear
Engineer
Mount Pleasant Hospital
60 Granite Street
Lynn, Massachusetts 01904

David L. Graham
Director of Maintenance
Androscoggin Valley Hospital
324 School Street
Berlin, New Hampshire 63570

George H. Morrissette
Chief, Plant Operations

Connecticut Mental Health Center

34 Park Street
New Haven, Connecticut 06508

Stephen J. Blanchard

Assistant Chief, Engineering Service

V. A. Hospital
200 Springs Road
Bedford, Massachusetts 01730

Frederick H. Muesse
Director of Facilities
The Webber Hospital Association
350 Elm Street
Biddeford, Maine 04005

William N. Wallace
Chief Engineer
Springfield Municipal Hospital
1400 State Street
Springfield, Massachusetts 61109

Gerald I, Avery
Maintenance Foreman
Nogit_;lhern Cumberland Memorial
. ospital

South High Street
Bridgton, Maine 04009

Jerry D. Crouch
Plant Superintendent
Goddard Memorial Hospital
Stoughton, Massachusetis 02072

Anthony Weston
Mechanical Systems Engineer
Miriam Hospital
Providence, Rhode Island 02906

Edward Krause
Plant Engineer
Shriners Burns Institute
Boston, Massachusetts 02114

Roger W. Anttila
Foreman
Cape Cod Hospital
Hyannis, Massachusetts 02601

Nicholas R. Russo
Director of Maintenance
Lynn Hospital
Lynn, Massachusetts 01904

Erik C. Garde
Administrative Engineer
Park City Hospital
Bridgeport, Connecticut 06604

Edward Joseph Donelan
Assistant Director of
Maintenance
Robert B, Brigham (Division of
the Affiliated Hospitals
Center)
Boston, Massachusetts 02120

John R. Wilkinson
Power Plant Supervisor
Roger Williams General
Hospital
Providence, Rhode Island
02908

Charles J, Crocini
Plant Engineer
Manchester Memorial Hospital
Manchester, Connecticut 06040

John Taylor
Chief Engineer
Western Massachuseits Hospital
Westfield, Massachusetts 01085

D. L. Chinburg, Director
University of New Hampshire
No. N. E. Clinical Engineering

Center
Durham, New Hampshire 03824

Jack Irwin Hoffman
Assistant Superintendent for
Plant Operation
Concord Hospital
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Franklyn E, Bradley
Supervisor Plant Maintenance I
Veterans Home and Hospital
Rocky Hill, Connecticut 06070

Walter D. Botas
Chief Engineer
Pondville Hospital
Walpole, Massachusetts 02081

Albert R, Langley
Supervisor of Engineering
Alice Peck Day Memorial
Hospital
Lebanon, New Hampshire 03766

Lester E, Dennis
Plant Operations Manager
Anna Jaques Hospital
Newburyport, Massachusetts
01950

Allen E, DeHay
Assistant Plant Superintendent
St. Lukes Hospital
Middleboro, Massachusetts 02346

Homer D. Chalifoux
Senior Electrical Engineer
University of New Hampshire
No. N. E, Clinical Engineering
Center
Durham, New Hampshire 03824

Daniel L. Choinere
Hospital Engineer
St. Albans Hospital
St. Albans, Vermont 05478

Kenneth E. Jones
Plant Superintendent
Hillcrest Hospital
Pitisfield, Massachusetts 01261

Frederick E. Lennox
Director, Maintenance and
Engineering
Brockton Hospital
Brockton, Massachusetts 02402

Wayne F. Slayton
Supervisor
Boston Lying-In Hospital
Boston, Massachusetts 02146

Mohammed Allie

Assistant Director, Maintenance

and Engineering

Carney Hospital

Dorchester, Massachusetts 02124
Valdis Kirsis

Design Coordinator

Tufts — N. E. Medical Center

Boston, Massachusetts 02111

and was a past President.
Hospital, Westerly,

Rhode

Mr. William :Ornberg, Honorary Member and former Charter Member, passed away
in February at age 69. He was active in forming the Rhode Island Hospital Group

He was the Chief Maintenance Engineer at Westerly
Island when he retired to Nova Scotia in 1964. He
was succeeded at Westerly by Albert Petrallo ‘who reports that Bill was a close
friend for 25 years, a fine mechanic, ardent fisherman, and excellent amateur cabinet
maker who will be sorely missed by members

at Westerly.




